Weldon Library Board Minutes
February 15, 2022
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:06 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Danielle Barton, Alycia Brockman, Sandra Sanders, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the minutes of the January meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no items for Closed Session.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The January beginning balance at First National was $43,105.66.  Receipts for January were $3,557.56. The disbursements for the month were $7,134.21 ending in a balance of $39,529.01 on January 31, 2022. Payroll and expenses for January were also reviewed. There was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Early Dismissal Day scheduled for February 2nd was cancelled due to a school snow day.  The next Early Dismissal Day is March 2nd.

Saturday Toddler Time/Story Time was held on January 22.  Attendance for Toddler Time was 2 adults and 4 children.  Story Time attendance was 2 adults and 5 children.  The next Toddler/Story Time will be February 26th.
Reading Club was held on January 19th and 26th.  Combined attendance was eleven adults and twenty-one children.  The first Reading Club in February was on the 9th.  Attendance was seven adults and eleven children.
Lori reported the schedule is set for the Summer Reading program.  Registration and reading begins on May 27th. The Weekly Program dates and activities are:

· June 8 – Camp READ

· June 15 – Clay Lady

· June 22 – Scoville Zoo

· June 29 – Celebrate USA

· July 6 – Rock Springs Snake & Turtle Show

· July 13 – Awards Day

· July 20 - Back-to-School Bash 
Cloud Library Stats: January circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 33,412 items: 22,739 were eBooks, 10,673 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,368. 
Petty cash funds received for January totaled $350.05; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $17.65. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $67.40.  Book replacement fee of $15.00 was collected.  The library received a donation of $250.00 from Donna Harrison. There were $0 expenses for the month.
The items ordered with the LTC Grant were received.  Lori and Amanda will prep these for circulation by dividing them into sets.

Lori stated the library received a letter from Ameren denying our claim for electronics destroyed by the power surge on December 25, 2021.

Ladies night will be held on Friday, February 18.  The craft will be a door hanging.

Lori presented the new library service map based on the 2020 census to the Board.  Our district had a decrease from 832 people in 2010 to 690 people in 2020.  This is a 17.06% change.  There was concern about the impact the pandemic had on the accuracy of the census.  Further data was presented for thirteen neighboring library districts.  Ten of the thirteen also showed decreases in population.  The rates ranged from .27% to 29.92%.  The mean was 15.44%.
Association of Rural and Small Libraries (ARSL) offers a variety of trainings.  Lori is looking into ones applicable to our staff. She will be attending a roundtable titled “Food Insecurity in Your Community” on February 17.
OLD BUSINESS
The Open Meetings Act website is back up.  Training for 2021 needs to be completed by Bob Walters.

There were changes to the Statement of Economic Interest.  Board members were briefed on these changes and made the necessary updates to their individual Statements for filing with the County Clerk.
Amanda followed up on a communication from First Mid Bank regarding a pending donation that was impacted by the library moving their business to another bank.  The representative from First Mid explained they have limited funds to invest in the community and they have a Board of Directors to answer to showing they have used the funds judiciously for their customers and communities.  They will honor their commitment to the WPLD this year but will need to reevaluate their ability to continue funding in the future.
NEW BUSINESS
Library Data Service is now known as Benchmark:  Library Metrics and Trends
Policies 26, 27, 28, 29, 30 & 31 were all reviewed.  There were no suggestions for changes Policies 26, 28, 30 and 31.  However, it was suggested that we ask Phil to review Policy #27, this summer, review of Policy 29 was postponed until June and it was suggested we review our policies in aggregate to determine if any can be combined.
Lori stated the library is missing a Capital Asset Plan as required by Chapter 5, item 9 of the Standards for Illinois Public Libraries.  She is waiting for additional information on the requirements.  Sandra volunteered to assist with drafting this.

The Disaster & Emergency Preparedness Plan was reviewed.  It was suggested that an alternative be added as an emergency contact to replace Carla since the bank has closed.  

The contracts for Lawn Care and HVAC were reviewed.  A motion was made by Danielle Barton and seconded by Alycia Brockman to continue the contract for lawn care with Jack Walters at a rate of $100.00/month.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.  A motion was made by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Danielle Barton to renew the HVAC contract with Boyles.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

None

Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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